MDOC Committee Meeting September 9th 2013

Held at The Ladybrook Hotel, Bramhall

Minutes

1.  Present: David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Sue Birkinshaw, Steve Dempsey, Stephen Fellbaum, Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Steve Lang, Peter Lomas

2. Apologies: John Britton, Julie Brook, Matthew Fellbaum. Frank Rose, Eddie Speak, Kath Speak 

3. Minutes of the last meeting: These had been circulated and agreed, and were signed by the chairman.

4. Minutes of the Emergency Committee Meeting held at The Boars Head Poynton on July 24th.  These minutes had been circulated and were signed by the chairman.

5. Matters Arising: None.

6. Financial Report: The treasurer reported that we were roughly on target for an end of year balance of £25,000. The accounts for the financial year 2012/13 will be presented at the AGM.

Charity Events levy: The treasurer has not had a reply to his letter to BOF and will check again.

7. North West OA Development Grant: North West clubs were able to apply for a development grant for the last financial year. We opted to combine our grant with DEE and SELOC for a marketing project. There were three meetings of the marketing group which were attended by three members of MDOC. The project did not develop as had been expected so the money was not spent. We would like to carry the grant forward to use for developing our website, and possibly also extra marketing for the City of Manchester Race in June 2014. Follow up with Sue Birkinshaw and Steve Dempsey.

8. NWOA AGM and Club Delegate Meeting. 
i.) Regional Coaching Conference: We expect to send at least one representative to this event.

ii.) Events Structure discussion document, from Roger Jackson: There are 5 aims given for the event structure, 

1. To increase participation and membership.
2. To provide competition and allow development of talent. 

3. To allow the current membership to orienteer every week.

4. To provide an easy route into the sport. 

5. To encourage those trying the sport to keep participating. 

From these aims it was inferred that the region should have at least 300 level D events annually, which would imply that MDOC should have about 50 a year.  We currently have 25 – 28 such events a year. By going to events put on by other clubs members may orienteer weekly if they wish.  We find that our resources are stretched by the activities we are currently providing and do not anticipate a significant increase in the number we provide.

We consider that points 4 & 5 to be important and we should offer more assistance to newcomers. One possibility is a two-control course with an experienced orienteer shadowing the novice.

iii) The JK will be in the Lake District in 2015 and the southern clubs have been asked to help with organizing and planning. This is a substantial amount of work as Twin Peak is to be held in The Lakes later that year.  Steve Fellbaum offered to be the organizer for the Relays and the committee agreed to support him.

9. BOF Club Delegate Meeting. David McCann and Ian Gilliver are to attend on our behalf. David McCann will send a questionnaire to members asking for their views. 

10. MDOC AGM. After the formal part of the meeting and the hotpot supper Dan Riley, Participation Officer for the North West, will be introducing a discussion round Xplorer, Run Challenge and ways of increasing participation.
Margaret Gregory will send out a second invitation to members and asking them to let Peter Lomas know so we can order the right number of hotpot suppers.

11. Coming Events:

Twin Peak 2013: October 26th and 27th. All arrangements are in progress. 

Twin Peak 2014: June 14th and 15th. There have been a number of problems in trying to make arrangements for an event at Watergrove, including both parking and land access.

It was decided to seek permission to hold sprint events at Platt Fields and the Fallowfield Campus on Saturday 14th June.
Compass Sport Cup 2014: February 16th Irwell Valley. Sue is liaising with landowners. Kate and Dave Bryant have started planning. Paul Jarvis is the organizer.

 Lyme Park New Year 2014.  January 4th. Steve Lang is the planner, An organizer is needed. 

Autumn Series.  Leaflets have been distributed
Night Score Events.  Leaflets have been distributed.

12. Community orienteering. Six volunteers are needed for the leaders course, and at present we are not quite there.  Trevor Hindle will advertise again in MDOC and try to get confirmations from members who have expressed interest. In the absence of sufficient trained volunteers we cannot run the Monday evening sessions. Enquiries were made from Mike Hamilton at BOF and if a leader had not had any appropriate training they would not be covered by BOF insurance.

13. First Aid Training.  We need to train another group of first aiders if we are to have sufficient cover  for our local events. A one-day course is sufficient for this purpose. Level Two coaches, who can run coaching sessions in exposed areas are required to have a two-day outdoor pursuits training.  We will apply to NWOA for a training grant for the one-day course (Margaret Gregory).
14. Stores.  A Stock Audit is due, after which there may be a need to purchase some more equipment. We now have a full set of new stakes.
15. Event Reports/Reviews.  
Peter Palmer Relays: congratulations to our young team, Alistair Thornton, Ben Martland, Matthew Fellbaum, Laura Hindle, Carolyn Hindle and Ben Dempsey for running really well. A great team performance. Our thanks also to Steve Dempsey and Vicky Thornton for organizing the team. MDOC committee agreed to provide £5 per head for the Saturday supper; fish and chips were enjoyed by all.

Pete Lomas presented Andrew Gregory with his prizes for winning his class at the Scottish Six Days.
16. Clubmark. Rae Lomas was telephoned by the external verifier last week to check some details of our submission. We have now heard that we have been awarded an externally verified Clubmark. Thank you to Rae for all her work.

17. Minibus. There has recently been a fuel leak which will have to be repaired promptly.  The minibus is still parked on the road.

18. Website. We consider that the website, which has served us very well, is in need of revision.  David McCann is to follow this up and get an estimate of the costs.  There was also a discussion as to which sort of club information should be on the website, and how Facebook  and a club Flickr account should be used. 

19. Apres-O tops.  These have arrived and are now being worn. Payments are due. Thank you to Trevor Hindle for organizing these.
The Annual General Meeting will be held at the Ladybrook Hotel, Bramhall on Thursday 10th October at 7:00 for 7:30 p.m.

The next Committee Meeting will be held at the Ladybrook Hotel, Bramhall on Monday 14th October at 7:30 p.m.
